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Dear Parents and Care Givers, 
 
Last Monday, 22 August, 61 Gosnells Primary School students took Crown Theatre by storm 
with their musical production – Spice Up Your life.  I am so very proud of each and every 
student for the way they put aside their inhibitions and fears to get on stage and sing, 
chant, drum and dance their way into the hearts of everybody in the theatre.  Some may say 
I am biased, but I am confident in saying that most people came away from the evening 
talking about our kids and their fantastic performance.  While we had a large contingent of 
staff supporting our students on the night, it would be remiss of me not to make special 
mention of Mrs Rick for all the work she put into choreographing the item and working so 
hard with our children to get them ‘performance ready’.  A special shout out also to  
Mrs Belinda Tillman and Mrs Susan Jones for the fantastic work they put into the costumes 
for the performance – I am very proud to be involved with such a great group of staff, 
students and families!  
  
I am really pleased to let you know that our school has been selected to host a specialist 
program for students with autism spectrum disorder (ASD).  You may remember that the 
Minister for Education announced recently that 16 primary and secondary schools would 
host these specialist programs by 2020. On Friday, the Minister subsequently announced 
our school as the first program to get underway for next year. 
Autism is the fastest growing diagnostic category of developmental disorders in children. 
This year there are more than 4000 students with autism enrolled in local public 
schools.  While the vast majority of these students will continue to be catered for in local 
schools with support as required, some of these students present with very complex and 
often challenging behaviours that require more support, particularly with social 
communication and social interaction skills. It is these children who will be eligible to apply 
for enrolment in the new programs.  
Between 22 and 25 students from Kindergarten to Year 6 will be offered places in our 
program in 2017. Selection processes for identifying those children most likely to benefit 
from the program are already well developed and include: 
- a diagnosis of autism (no intellectual disability); 
- significant social, emotional and/or behavioural issues/challenges  directly attributed                                                                 
to the impact of autism;                                                                  ; 
- independent self-management of personal care requirements; and 
- eligibility for enrolment in Western Australian public schools. 
Students enrolled in the program will be taught in small groups by specialist teachers for some of the time and in mainstream classes 
with additional support for the rest of the time.  The teaching and learning aspects of the programs will be in line with the Western 
Australian Curriculum.   Together with the Child and Parent Centre – Gosnells Primary School and the specialised secondary program 
nearby at Southern River College, we will be providing support for children with autism from before they start school right through to 
Year 12, creating a seamless education locally. 
Between now and the end of the year work is being done to refurbish three of our existing classrooms to meet the specific needs of 
the children in the program.  We will also be receiving an additional transportable classroom to ensure our existing programs are not 
compromised in any way.  Before the program begins, our staff will receive training in how best to teach and meet the needs of 
students with autism. We are also in the process of selecting a number of expert staff to work at 
our school in the new program.  This is an exciting new initiative for our school community, and it 
is an honour and privilege to be entrusted with the inaugural primary school program. 
  
Finally, planning for 2017 has commenced.  In order to accurately predict our student enrolment 
numbers and subsequently our class structures for next year, we need to collect the most up to 
date information regarding student enrolments for 2017.  If you know you will not be attending 
Gosnells PS in 2017, could you please notify the office as soon as possible so we can adjust our 
enrolment predictions?  If you notify us that you will be enrolling at a new school in 2017, your 
child keeps their place at Gosnells until the new enrolment process is complete.  However, it is 
more beneficial to our planning if you are able to let us know sooner rather than later of your 
intentions.  Likewise, if you are aware of new students who are wishing to enrol at Gosnells for 
2017, could you please encourage them to complete the enrolment process as soon as possible. 
 

Craig Anderson  

Principal 

 

 

TUESDAY 6 SEPTEMBER 

OPEN NIGHT 

 

FRIDAY 9 SEPTEMBER 

ASSEMBLY ROOM 7 

GRANDPA RENTS CONCERT 

 

MONDAY 12 & THURSDAY  

15 SEPTEMBER 

FACTION ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

 

TUESDAY 20 SEPTEMBER 

GOSNELLS’ GOT TALENT 
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SWIMMING LESSONS 

 

In-term swimming lessons are 

scheduled from  

Monday 17 October—Friday  

28 October. 

FULL PAYMENT IS DUE BY 

THURSDAY 22 SEPTEMBER. 

Please contact the office if you 

require enrolment forms. 



 

 

Yeabsera, Brett, Bianca, Reanna, Kaiden, Hunta, El-Betel, 

Ta’Shaun, Reanna, Wallace, 

Deacon, Peter, Julia San, Lillee, 

Israel, Emilee, Ninna, Alexander, 

Emilie, Stephanie,  Malachi 

GOL D AWARDS 

HONOUR  

CERTIFICATES 

Montana, Melanie, Manat, Abigail, Stefanie, 

Karanvir, Erolyn, Elisha, Marshall, Matilda, Emily, 

Xander, Bakhita, Aher, Kori, Brayden, Kapryse, 

Wallace, Kaila, Sophie, Hannah, Liam, Mohamed, 

Jensikan, Jessica 

Liane, Julia San 

SUPER  STAR AWARDS 

PLATINUM  AWARDS 

                    Kyaatt 

 

 
 
 

Logan, Zane, Petra, Aphrodite, Marley, Ciarm, 

William, Kyaatt, Abang, Laralea, Shaye, Reece, Jessee, 

Peter, Ameer, Krysta, Shartreuse, William, Damien, 

Diya, Bradley, George, Balteg 
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STUDENT NAME: 

_______________________________ 
 

ROOM: ______________ 
 

N/L 11:  __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __ 

N/L 12: __ __ __ __ __ __ __ 

N/L 13: __ __ __ __ __  

N/L 14: __ __ __ __ __ __  

N/L 15: __ __ __ __ __ __ __ __  

 

Please hand into the 

office by THURSDAY  

22 September.  We will 

be drawing it at our last 

assembly for Term 3 on 

FRIDAY 23 September. 
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Please fill in below 

Parent Name:   ____________________________________ 

Parent E-mail: _____________________________________ 

Students Name:  ________________________Rm______     



 

 

P&C NEWS 
 

Father’s Day stalls are being held this week. Rooms 1, 6, 11, 12, 14 and 19 will visit the stall on Thursday. Rooms 

2,7,13, 15 and 18 will visit the stall on Friday. We have a lot of gifts to choose from, which are priced between $1.00 

and $10.00. 

Grandparents and others attending the ‘When I’m 64’ concert on the 9th of September, have the opportunity to win 

a beautiful hand-made patchwork q uilt, valued at $100. Raffle tickets are $2 each and will be on sale before and 

during the concert. We will draw the winner at the conclusion of the concert. 

The P&C’s VIP Car Bay raffle was a great success last term, with many parents showing a lot of interest in winning 

an off-street car park on Clara Street. In the coming weeks students will receive a raffle ticket sheet to bring home 

with your chance to win the parking spot for Term 4. Just fill out the amount of $2 tickets you wish to purchase, 

then drop your form and payment to the Uniform Shop or Front Office. The raffle will be drawn at the last assembly 

of term and proceeds will go to the school’s Performing Arts Program. 

A sports dress-up day will be happening on Friday September 23rd. Come in sports themed gear and just bring a 

gold coin donation which will be used to help fund minor and major works around the school. 

The next P&C meeting will be held on Wednesday 7th September from 7pm in the Child and Parent Centre. New and 
existing members are encouraged to attend. It costs $1 to join the P&C and have your say. We hope to see you 
there. 

Kerry Thiess (P&C Promotions Officer)  

NUMERO CARDS  

FOR SALE  

EVERY THURSDAY  

@ BREAKFAST CLUB  

Grandparents Day ‚When I’m 64‛  

Concert 

Friday 9th September @ 2pm  

Undercover Area 

Years 1-4 

 

  

 

Parents and Grandparents welcome! 



 

 

ROOM  5 

SCIENCE WEEK 


